
Sawyer Kensington Trust Minutes 

January 11, 2023 

In Attendance: Bruce Cilley, Donna Carter,  Glenn Greenwood, Mike Del Sesto, Janet Bunnell.  

Meeting called to order at 5:30 pm at the Pinnacle building. 

Public Forum: Selectman Bob Soloman 

Review of Minutes: 12/14/22 minutes review at the 3/8/23 meeting 

Park Update/Maintenance:  

 Maintenance and pruning completed. 
 Flag replaced. 
 Post on dumpster fence replaced. 
 Signs ordered; no animals on playing field and skate at your own risk. 

SKT Monthly Accounting, Bills and Financials: 

2022 Tax Preparation will be sent to accountant. 

Profit and Loss Reviewed 

Checkbook Balance $160,644.24 

Bills – All following bills motion to approve by Greenwood, seconded by Cilley. Passed unanimously.  

 Hartman Propane $795.49 
 Down to Earth $1,535.00 
 Two Until invoices totaling $286.04 (field $189.72 and park $96.32)  
 NE Fence $388.00 

Old Business: 

 Pickleball preparation is considered minimal.  Three inches of topcoat would need to be on pavement. 
Installation of an 8-foot fence, and two solid walls were discussed to prevent balls from traveling to 
Trundle Bed Road. The two walls would be built aesthetically pleasing and could be used for other sports, 
and ice skating.  
o The need to raise money to support this effort was discussed. Embarking on  campaign, engaging with 

the Recreation Committee, and offering donor recognition were part of the conversation.  DelSesto 
agreed to discuss with a landscape architect to determine cost estimates. 

 Snack Shack rental was rediscussed. It was agreed that we would use the same RFP as last season. 
 Turf Maintenance contract up for renewal for 2023 and 2024. A motion to approve solicitation of vendors 

by Greenwood, seconded by Bunnell. Passed unanimously. 
 Website – GoDaddy will be asked for an estimate to rebuild the website.  Bunnell agreed to request the 

estimate. 

New Business: 

 Trees and branches fell during the ice storm.  The large oak fell over the crosswalk on Trundle Bed Road. 
It needs to be cut down. The question was raised if the Town is responsible for the work. Bob Soloman 
agreed to inquire with the Town.  



 Exeter Junior Baseball President and KYAA will be reminded to join our meetings. Donna agreed to send 
the reminder. 

 The SKT would like to hold their meetings at the Town Hall. Bob Soloman agreed to make the request 
and to begin on 2/8/23. 

Motion to adjoin the meeting at 6:45 p.m. by Del Sesto, seconded by Greenwood.t Passed unanimously.  as other 
areas  

 


